Hall Green School
An Academy
25 August 2022

Dear pupils, parents and carers,

Congratulations to all of you on making it through an incredibly tough two years, in preparation for your GCSEs and VTQs. We all know how hard it’s been at times, but also how hard you’ve worked. You should be very proud.

As you receive your GCSE and VTQ results this week, we know that you may have many questions, and that there are a lot of conflicting news reports and articles about what may happen.

We have always known that this year was a ‘transition year’ between 2021 (when assessment was done directly by schools and colleges) and 2019 (the last year exams took place). This means that overall grades will be about halfway between the two nationally.

It does not mean that marking was harsher – the marking was done by exam boards in the usual way. Instead, it means that when setting the grade boundaries, exam boards have been more generous than in a normal year, to bring grades closer to 2021 levels.

This is also unaffected by any of our school’s historical data, including what our students got last year. Marking and grading are done at a national level, with all students across the country being treated the same way.

You should already have a place at college or sixth form confirmed. Colleges and sixth forms understand that grading is different this year. If you don’t get the grades you need to study a certain course next year – don’t panic. In the first instance talk to Miss Homer who can advise you on next steps.

Finally, remember that you are more than a grade. The resilience you have shown under such conditions is remarkable. Your time at Hall Green School has hopefully not only given you the qualifications you need for your next steps but also developed you into a confident, caring, and ambitious young adult ready to take on your next challenges.  You are all exceptional, inspiring and talented young people, and we couldn’t be prouder of you.  

Congratulations again on your achievements this week.  Best wishes and good luck with your next steps,
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Miss K. Slater and Mr M Hosfield
Headteacher and Deputy Headteacher

[bookmark: _GoBack]Hall Green School is a company limited by guarantee. Registered in England & Wales. Registered Number 7892732.
Registered Office: Southam Road, Hall Green, Birmingham B28 0AA   Headteacher: Miss K Slater Tel: 0121 628 8787                
 Fax: 0121 702 2182 Email: enquiry@hallgreen.bham.sch.uk  www.hallgreen.bham.sch.uk
[image: H:\Photoshop\letter footer.tiff]
image4.png
4




image5.png
P Aaks—




image6.jpeg




image1.png




image2.png
4




image3.png




image7.tiff
{* ¥
§ all
%% together

o>\ RIGHTS
V) RESPECTING ’ ®
J SCHOOLS

A2
{«\
Lead your > SPORT ‘?
eneration \\
ENGLAND Healthy Schools

UNIVERSITYO©F
BIRMINGHAM

UNITED KINGDOM

BRONZE - RIGHTS COMMITTED LOTTERY FUNDED





